
 

 
 

Agenda Item No. 1.4 
 

Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority Board  
Wednesday 27 July 2022 
 

Public questions 
 

No. Question from: Question to: Question: 

1. Roxanne De Beaux 
Executive Director, 
Camcycle 

Mayor Dr Nik Johnson We are pleased to see that the Combined Authority is looking to progress more 
Active Travel tranche 2 schemes across our region with the additional funding 
needed and we urge the board to support the drawdown of these funds.  
 
However, the progress of tranche two further highlights the failed bid for £6 
million for Tranche 3 of Active Travel funding from the Department for Transport 
and what could have been achieved with that extra funding. 
 
Can the Combined Authority share more information about why the bid was 
unsuccessful and advise how the Combined Authority, along with the support of 
Camcycle and our partner organisations including Peterborough Cycle Forum, 
Ely Cycling Campaign, Milton Cycling Campaign and Hunts Walking and Cycling 
Group will ensure that the bid for Tranche 4 Active Travel Funds is successful.  
 
Supplementary question/ comment: 
 
Making progress on this the sooner the better would be great.   
 

 



 

No. Response from: Response to: Response: 

1. Mayor Dr Nik Johnson  
 

Roxanne De Beaux 
Executive Director, 
Camcycle 
 

Thank you for your offer of help. 
 
The Combined Authority is committed to improving the active travel offer across 
Cambridgeshire and Peterborough.  We are currently awaiting detailed feedback 
on why we did not secure the funding through Tranche 3.  When this information 
becomes available the Combined Authority will be working with partner 
organisations to ensure that the lessons are learned ahead of the next round of 
funding bids. 
 
The Combined Authority is looking to engage with active travel interest groups, 
such as Camcycle, to improve our work in this area.  This includes the 
implementation of a clear governance process to ensure that active travel needs 
are thought about proactively.  We will be looking to employ an active travel 
advocate and explore the potential to establish an independent active travel 
scrutiny group that will examine future funding opportunities and ensure these 
have a strong alignment to the strategic direction outlined in our Local Transport 
and Connectivity Plan. 
 
Response to supplementary question/ comment: 
 
I agree. 
 

 
 

 
 


